
    
 
 
4th July 2025   
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As we head towards the final stretch of the school year, the energy around Chacewater is 

building—and what a brilliant week it’s been! 

We kicked off with our Moving Up Mornings, where children had the chance to spend time in 

their new classrooms with their new teaching teams ready for September. It was fantastic to 

see how the children embraced this opportunity—whether feeling excited, a little wobbly, or 

somewhere in between. In assembly, we spoke about how it’s perfectly normal to experience 

a whole range of feelings about change, and the children responded with understanding and 

maturity. The whole school had a wonderful, positive buzz! 

At the same time, we were delighted to welcome our new Reception starters into Acorns for 

their Stay and Play sessions. It’s always such a joy to meet the youngest members of our 

school community, and we’re already looking forward to them joining us officially in 

September. 

At the other end of the school, our Year 6 Mighty Oaks took part in a transition day at Richard 

Lander School. Starting secondary school is a big step, and although it can be a nerve-

wracking experience, the children returned full of smiles and enthusiasm after a great day. 

Looking ahead, we’ve got a very busy couple of weeks, including next week: 

• Bur Oaks are heading to the Hall for Cornwall, where they’ll be performing on stage 

during an exciting evening event. 

• Acorns and Buds will be off to Newquay Zoo for a fun and educational trip. 

• Rehearsals for our Year 5 and 6 summer production – Oliver with a Twist – are in full 

flow, and we can’t wait to see the final performance! 

Unfortunately, the PTA had to make the difficult decision to cancel the Summer Fayre due to 

the unpredictability of the British weather. We know this is disappointing, but we’re hopeful 

that families will still be able to support our Summer Raffle, which will take place after school 

next Friday. Thank you for your understanding and continued support. 

Wishing you all a relaxing and sunny weekend! 

 

 
 
Mr Hick  



Online Safety and Parental Controls 

We are committed to helping keep our children stay safe both in school and online. One key 

way parents and carers can support online safety at home is by using parental controls. 

These tools help manage what children can access online, limit screen time, and protect 

them from inappropriate content. 

To support you, we’ve included this month’s Online Safety Newsletter with helpful tips and 

updates. We’ve also attached an updated Parental Controls Booklet, which offers step-by-

step guidance on setting up controls on various devices and platforms. 

Both resources are also available on our school website – HERE. We encourage all families 

to take a few minutes to review them and make any necessary updates at home. 

Together, we can help keep our children safe online! 

 

New Adventures and Opportunities 

As we get nearer the end of term we are gettign ready to say goodbye to some of our team 

who are moving onto new adventures and opportunities at the end of term. Mr Lawrence 

will be finishing, as we welcome back Mrs Glanville-Thomas. Mr Lawrence will be startign a 

new job at Boskenwyn School and we all very excited for him and this next step in his 

career. Mr Smith, who has been a huge part of our school, is going to be emrnbacing 

retirement but we hope we still see him from time to time. Mrs Jacquemond, will be 

leaving, to head off travelling with her family, which sounds fantastic! Finally, in the kitchen, 

we will be bidding a farwell Lyn, who after many years, making sure everyone is well fed, 

will be embracing retirement.  

However, there are a couple of weeks left before we have to say goodbye! 

Tickets for ‘Oliver with a Twist’ – Thursday 17th July 

We’re very excited for our upcoming Year 5 and 6 end-of-year production, Oliver with a 

Twist, which will take place on Thursday 17th July in the Village Hall. 

To help cover the costs of staging the show—including hall hire and production expenses—

we will be selling tickets at £3 each. 

Each child will initially be allocated two tickets for the afternoon performance (1:30pm) 

and two tickets for the evening performance (6:00pm). These tickets will be available to 

purchase from the school office from Monday morning at 8:30am and at 3:15pm, they will 

be onsale everyday next week for the initial sale and then from Monday 14th July any tickets 

not sold will be available on a first come first served basis but as this is a year 6 production 

the Monday will be open to year 6 parents only in the first instance. 

 Cash or Card accepted but Card preferred. 

 

https://www.chacewater.cornwall.sch.uk/web/online_safety/613882


Once everyone has had the opportunity to buy their allocated tickets, we will release any 

spare tickets for general purchase. 

We hope you understand that this system is the fairest way to ensure all families have a 

chance to attend what promises to be a brilliant performance. 

Thank you for your support! 

From the 

PTA 

 

We are sorry to announce that the Summer Fayre on Saturday has been cancelled. 

We have taken the hard decision to cancel the Fayre due to the wet weather forecast. 

We will instead be hosting a 'Mini Fayre' from 3-4pm next Friday 11th July in the school 

playgrounds.  

There will be Ice Cream, Games, Lucky Dips, Refreshments and the raffle draw. 

We might even get an opportunity to throw wet sponges at Mr Hick and Mr Wilson !!!!  

RAFFLE - The draw will now take place around 4pm next friday in the FRONT 

PLAYGROUND, so there is time to return your tickets or buy more before Friday 11th 

July. 

SCHOOL DISCO:  Monday 21st July  

Tickets on sales now here - Chacewater School PTA There is no charge to year 6 students 

(however please book them a ticket)  

 

Thankyou as always for your support  

https://www.pta-events.com/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=shop


 

September 2025  

We are now in a position where we are able to confirm our teaching team for September. 

Class Teacher (s) 

Acorns (R) Mrs Morgan and Mrs Glanville-Thomas 

Seedlings (Y1) Miss Barnes 

Buds (Y2) Miss O’Callaghan 

Young Oaks (Y3) Miss Hoare and Mrs Eastham 

Bur Oaks (Y4) Mr Wilson 

Red Oaks (Y5) Mrs James and Mrs Law 

Mighty Oaks (Y6) Miss Laskowski 

 

 
Things coming up over the rest of this term 

• Monday 7th July – Bur Oaks at HFC  - afternoon rehearsal and evening performance 

(6pm) 

• Wednesday 9th July – Acorns and Buds trip to Newquay Zoo 

• Monday 14th July – Bur Oaks – sports festival at Truro College (afternoon) 

• Thursday 17th July – Summer Show (Y5&Y6) – 1.30pm and 6pm 

• Friday 18th July – Seedlings trip to Maritime Museum 

• Monday 21st July – Y6 Leavers Assembly – 2pm 

• Monday 21st July – DISCO 

• Tuesday 22nd July – End of Term 1pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Dates For Your Diary  

17.7.25 Y5 & Y6 Summer Show (afternoon and evening) 

21.7.25 Y6 Leavers Assembly 

21.7.25 DISCO! 

22.7.25 Last Day of term – 1pm finish (no Chatterbox) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ACORNS Olivia & Delilah 

SEEDLINGS Harlee & Kilian 

BUDS Max & Isabelle 

YOUNG OAKS William & Amelia 

BUR OAKS Amy & Riley 

RED OAKS Zachary & Ellie 

MIGHTY OAKS Jale & Lily-Mae 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLDEN AWARD WINNERS 



Term Dates 2025/26 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  





  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


